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Temple Beth TikvahTemple Beth Tikvah
Your Shul on the ShorelineYour Shul on the Shoreline

SEPTEMBER 2023 SHOFAR
Dear Friends,

In Judaism, community matters. The ideal way to enjoy a meal is with at least three 
people. We need ten adults to form a minyan. It’s certainly permissible to study alone, 
but learning with a chevruta (‘study partner’ —  from the same Hebrew root as ‘friend’) 
is among one of the most fulfilling paths in the spiritual life of a Jew. 

To be Jewish is to share meaningful Jewish experiences with others. That’s why I’m 
thrilled to introduce a new initiative called Kesher - רשק, which means ‘connection’ in 
Hebrew. Kesher offers a way to connect with fellow TBT folks in small affinity groups. 
Each group will meet at least once each month throughout the year, and will be facilitated 

by a member of TBT! Some groups will form around general interests; and others are Judaically focused. You can 
learn to cook delicious modern Israeli recipes, hit the slopes in a Jewish ski group, find support and guidance if you 
are caring for a loved one, sing new and classic Jewish music, and  much more!

Why are we doing this? Well, you may have participated in one of our small-group parlor conversations last year. 
A common theme emerged: people who described their involvement at TBT as particularly rewarding often felt 
connected first through a small circle of friends. Often, these friendships blossomed while their kids were little 
or growing up through Bar/Bat Mitzvah. Some of these groups continue to meet after many years! Kesher is our 
effort to create fun, relational opportunities more proactively, across age and stage. And it just starts with having 
fun getting to know other TBT folks, once a month. Won’t you join one of our pilot groups? More information can 
be found here: http://www.tbtshoreline.org/kesher-groups.

Hineh mah tov u’mah naim

Shevet achim v’achayot gam yachad

How pleasant, how perfect, when friends gather together as one (Psalms 133)

Bivracha (Blessings),

Rabbi Moss
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PRESIDENT'S COLUMN
Dear TBT friends, 

This is a time of  great transition for me and my family, as well as for all of  us as a TBT 
congregational family.   

My youngest child just left for college, and as the saying goes, we now have an “empty 
nest.”  It is a challenging transition. Phil and I certainly feel great loss when we return each 
night to a clean, quiet, and calm (boring) home.  However, it is intensely rewarding to see 
my three children pursuing their dreams, and to know that the foundation we helped them 
create has contributed to their sense of  purpose. 

This reflection is similar to how I feel about our High Holy Days this year.  The sacrifice 
and the work we put into creating our sacred space while continuing to build community, is finally coming to fruition.  
This year, we are blessed to celebrate the High Holy Days in our synagogue after three long years of  exile.  

First and foremost, I want to express my sincere gratitude for the incredible sense of  unity and resilience that our TBT 
community has displayed throughout the last three years.  Despite many challenges, your unwavering commitment to 
our shared faith and values has been a source of  inspiration.  

The High Holidays are profoundly significant in our tradition, offering us the opportunity for introspection, renewal, 
and reconnection with our spiritual roots.  I look forward to sharing these experiences together in our beautiful new 
building.  So, please join us for Selichot on September 9th, when we will consecrate our Sanctuary and bring our 
Torahs home.  

In closing, I must admit that I don’t really like the empty nest metaphor. I prefer to think of  my home as a fun, exciting 
retreat center, or even as a serene, replenishing spa.  A place where my kids can come when they need some TLC, 
want to reconnect, or simply need a place to think, to relax, and to grow.  This year may Temple Beth Tikvah also be 
such a place for all of  you.  

Karen Goldberg
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	 SUN	 MON	 TUE	 WED	 THU	 FRI	 SAT

Mahjong 1PM

Shabbat  
Service 6:30PM

Harding Family  
Oneg 7:30PM

Minfulness &  
Meditation 8AM

Torah Study 9AM

Labor Day
Office Closed

First Day of  TBT 
Preschool

Mahjong 1PM

Shabbat  
Service 6:30PM

RETURN  
ALL HIGH  
HOLIDAY  
RESPONSE 
FORMS TO  
TBT OFFICE  
BEFORE  
TODAY

Torah Study 9AM

Selichot and 
Consecration of  
Sanctuary 7PM

1st  Day of  
Religious School 
9:30AM

Haverim 9:30AM

jChat 12PM

Memorial Service
(TBT Ceremony) 
2:30PM

						      1	 2

	3	 4	 5	 6	 7	 8	 9

	 10	 11	 12	 13	 14	 15	 16

	17	 18	 19	 20	 21	 22	 23

	 24	 25	 26	 27	 28	 29	 30

Religious School 
3:45PM

Kol Ami Movie 
Night 7:30PM on 
Zoom

Erev Rosh  
HaShanah 
 
Shabbat Service
8PM

Rosh  
HaShanah Day One 
Service 10AM

Rosh HaShanah 
Family Service  
(East Wharf) 3PM

Tashlich (East 
Wharf) 3:30PM 

Rosh  
HaShanah Day Two 
Service 10AM

Religious School 
3:45PM

Mahjong 1PM

Shabbat  
Service 6:30PM

Torah Study 9AM

Erev Yom Kippur

Kol Nidrei 8PM

	 Office Closed
Yom Kippur 
Morning 10AM

Study Session 2PM

Yom Kippur Family 
Service 2:30PM

Mincha, Yizkor, 
Ne’ila 4PM

Break-the-Fast
~ 6:30PM

Mahjong 1PM

Shabbat  
Service and Erev 
Sukkot 6:30PM

Religious School 
3:45PM

TBT Book Club 
7:30PM on Zoom

Torah Study 9AM

Shabbat Morning 
Service with Yizkor
10AM

SEPTEMBER 2023

All times and dates are subject to change.  Please check your inboxes and the TBT Website for up-to-date information.
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SHABBAT

TORAH STUDY

MINDFULNESS & MEDITATION

Friday, Sept 1: Shabbat Service, 6:30 p.m.

Friday, Sept 8: Shabbat Service, 6:30 p.m.

Friday, Sept. 15: Erev Rosh HaShanah and Shabbat Service, 8:00 p.m. 

Friday, Sept 22: Shabbat Service, 6:30 p.m.

Friday, Sept. 30: Shabbat Service and Erev Sukkot, 6:30 p.m.

Sept. 2: Ki Tavo - Deuteronomy 26:1–29:8
Sept. 9: Nitzavim - Vayeilech - Deuteronomy 29:9–30:20, 31:1–30

Sept. 23: Haazinu - Deuteronomy 32:1–52
Sept. 30: Yom Rishon shel Sukkot - Holidays Leviticus 23:33-44

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS

We meet on the 1st and 3rd Saturday of  each month at 8:00 a.m. on Zoom, and also returning to 
in-person on occasion.

We will only be holding one session this month on September 2, due to the holiday schedule.

All are welcome.

Coming back in person, on occasion, and live on Zoom every Saturday at 9:00 a.m.
(check your inbox for Zoom link)

You can find the text and Divrei Torah at https://reformjudaism.org/learning/torah-study

All services are Friday evenings at 6:30 p.m., unless otherwise noted.

Services are streamed live Youtube. The link can be found in your inbox and below.
youtube.com/@templebethtikvah5835

Happiest of  birthdays to our kids celebrating this month!   
 
Samantha Schlansky, Evan Stein, David Kantrow, Miriam Hatton, Harper Hershman, 
Dylan Friedman, Kallie Kagan, Leo Liu, Cooper Broder, and Nathan Miller.

https://reformjudaism.org/torah/portion/ki-tavo
https://reformjudaism.org/torah/portion/nitzavim-vayeilech
https://reformjudaism.org/torah/portion/haazinu
https://reformjudaism.org/torah/portion/yom-rishon-shel-sukkot
https://reformjudaism.org/learning/torah-study
https://www.youtube.com/@templebethtikvah5835
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TBT BOOK CLUB

RAISE THE ROOF

Book Club will meet on Wednesday, September 27th at 7:30 p.m. on Zoom. 

This month's book club book is The Last Kings of  Shanghai. 

By the 1930s, the Sassoons had been doing business in China for a century, rivaled in wealth and 
influence by only one other dynasty--the Kadoories. These two Jewish families, both originally from 
Baghdad, stood astride Chinese business and politics for more than 175 years, profiting from the 
Opium Wars; surviving Japanese occupation; courting Chiang Kai-shek; and losing nearly everything 
as the Communists swept into power. In The Last Kings of  Shanghai, Jonathan Kaufman tells the 
remarkable history of  how these families participated in an economic boom that opened China to 

the world, but remained blind to the country's deep inequality and to the political turmoil at their doorsteps. In a story 
stretching from Baghdad to Hong Kong to Shanghai to London, Kaufman enters the lives and minds of  these ambitious 
men and women to forge a tale of  opium smuggling, family rivalry, political intrigue, and survival.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR OUR HABITAT FOR HUMANITY BUILD DAY

Sunday, October 29, 2023, 9:00 a.m. - 3:30p.m.
33 Elliot Street, New Haven, CT

Come join our day to help finish building the future house of  Jessica Smalls and her four children. This 
is a wonderful  opportunity to work with TBT friends to help complete the start-up work we did back 
in April. This will be the 20th house that Temple Beth Tikvah has helped to build as part of  Raise the 
Roof, the shoreline’s connection to Habitat for Humanity. 

To Volunteer: The minimum age is 16 years old.  There is NO experience needed, as we work under 
the guidance of  the Habitat Construction Supervisor, and there is a job for everyone. This is a great opportunity for high 
school students to earn needed community service.  We need 10 volunteers and it is on a first come, first served basis.

Registration is Required: Go to www.raisetheroofct.org and click on How to Volunteer or I Want to Build. This will guide 
you through the Volunteer Up registration process with Habitat for Humanity. If  you need help with registration you 
can email Heather at contactus@raisetheroofct.org or Allison Mangles, Volunteer Coordinator, Habitat for Humanity of  
Greater New Haven amangles@habitatgnh.org or call (203) 785-0794 ext.  110.  For questions regarding our TBT build 
day, contact Linda Brody.

Looking for a new hobby? 

Or a place to indulge in an old one? 

Or just want to connect to fellow TBT members in an intimate and meaningful way?  

Kesher circles has it all. Join one and enjoy your favorite activity, deepen your bonds 
with your community and have some fun. Read more here about the groups that are 
starting this fall. We look forward to seeing you there.

KESHER CIRCLES

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88673532164?pwd=L1F5QWNQZElWT1E2UklVMUtWUEordz09
http://www.raisetheroofct.org/
http://www.raisetheroofct.org/page/17306-How-to-Help
http://raisetheroofct.org/page/17306-How-to-Help
https://www.volunteerup.com/Login.asp?w=i&o=272
mailto:contactus%40raisetheroofct.org?subject=help
mailto:amangles%40habitatgnh.org?subject=
mailto:linda.brody%40comcast.net?subject=
http://www.tbtshoreline.org/kesher-groups
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HAVERIM
Haverim will hold its annual tailgating party on Sunday, September 10th at 9:30 a.m. in 
the lower parking lot.

Wear the colors of  your choice, even if  it's not football, and bring your favorite tail-
gating food.  We'll have the traditional Bloody Marys and Kosher Hot Dogs.  Bring a 
chair and let's all catch up with each other after the summer break.

CHESED COMMITTEE
Dear TBT Members,

Thank you for the great response we received from our initial survey. The TBT community 
once again proved what a caring and supportive congregation we are. Now that we know 
there are many who are ready, willing, and able to help, we are asking you to take one more 
survey so we can connect the names with the interest as we realize the format we used to 
generate information was unable to include actual names of  people. 

Roughly translated, Chesed means loving-kindness which many Jewish scholars consider to be Judaism’s primary ethical 
virtue.  Chesed is a core value of  TBT and our committee’s mission is two-fold:

To organize opportunities to support members of  our community (in good and bad times).
To create opportunities for members to support others (in good and bad times).

In this way we can both give and receive…Chesed.

Please click here for the link to our survey.

With the New Year approaching, we want to take this opportunity to thank you for participating and wishing you all 
a Happy and Healthy 5784.

KOL AMI
Special thanks to all our Garden Gathering Kol Ami members, Rena Powell and Tannus Schlam and, most recently, 
Amy Lipper. She and John were most gracious and their gardens are lovely! Special thanks to Tannus for her hard 
work on this great new addition! We hope we can make it an annual event!

Our regularly scheduled programming will start in October (except for hikes which continue). 

Be on the lookout for a kickoff  event…perhaps another wine tasting, movie nights and our monthly Rosh Chodesh 
celebration as well as other surprises coming your way.  How about a reprise of  last year’s Chanukah swap?! Have ideas 
for programming? We want to know! Please contact us at the emails below. 

Meantime, we hope to see you on Sept. 9th for Selichot and The Rededication of  our Torah Scrolls. It will be a 
beautiful evening in our new Sanctuary.  And then on to The High Holidays!

 L’Shana Tovah,
Cher Richmond and Loren Sterman

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSc8Qo2E9igPzAIbuaHuV-FpTVaKsXASx_BZfafps_KNvkspvw/viewform?usp=sf_link
mailto:cherrilyn.richmond%40yale.edu%20?subject=Kol%20Ami
mailto:lorensterman%40gmail.com%20?subject=Kol%20Ami
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UPCOMING EVENTS

           
Sponsored by the New Haven Board of Rabbis and Cantors 
Classes begin 7:30 pm, Wed., 10/04/23, most meetings via Zoom 
Contact eelai@tegnh.org for more info. Sign up at https://bit.ly/ITJ5784 

 

 
 

 

This program was made possible through a 
generous grant from the Jewish Federation of 

Greater New Haven 
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REMINDER
Please return your  

High Holiday Response Forms  
by September 8th!

High Holiday Response Form
Childcare Response Form

Book of  Remembrance

file:C:\Users\TBT.2\Desktop\Lydia\High_Holiday_Response_Form_5784_2023_FILLABLE_FORM.pdf
file:C:\Users\TBT.2\Desktop\Lydia\Childcare_Response_Form_2023_5784_fillable.pdf
file:C:\Users\TBT.2\Desktop\Lydia\Book%20of%20Remembrance%20Response%20Form%202023%20fillable.pdf
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3
Nov. 
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Consecration of  SanctuaryConsecration of  Sanctuary

Thank You ShabbatThank You Shabbat  

GalaGala

For more information: www.tbtshoreline.orgwww.tbtshoreline.org
Call 203.245.7028 or e-mail office@tbtshoreline.org

Temple Beth TikvahTemple Beth Tikvah
תה

בי
 ה

וב
לש

תה
בי

 ה
וב

לש

7:00 p.m.

6:30 p.m.

TBD

We will welcome the Sifrei  Sifrei  
TorahTorah to their new home as 
part of  our SelichotSelichot service.

A service of  appreciation 
for everyone who helped us 
reach this day.

Celebrate a generational 
milestone with food, drinks, 
and dancing.

UPCOMING EVENTS
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Plans for the summer! 
• Finish the sanctuary, social hall, and lobby with final details, including the memorial boards, 

which will be in the sanctuary. 
• Complete the Preschool ahead of the new school year in September - finish flooring, painting, 

bathrooms, and move all classes into the new space. 
• Finish driveway excavation with paving. 
• Landscaping and garden installation are underway. 
• Complete the “punch list” prior to receipt of Certificate of Occupancy from Madison. 

Summer 2023 ~ TBT Renovation 
                                

 

 

Have you joined us in Building Community? 
Now is the Time! 

 

If you haven’t donated or pledged to the TBT Capital Campaign yet, TBT Needs You!! 
 

Help us finish the campaign, and don’t miss your chance to say, 
“I helped to build the future of TBT and the Jewish community!” 

 

Questions?  
Please reach out to Suzy Frisch at sgfrisch@aol.com, or to Bruce Topolosky, John Lesage, or Karen Goldberg. 
We would love to discuss the building project and how you might support the renovation and our future. 
 

Thank you to everyone who has supported our capital campaign! 
 

 

The backwall of the 
sanctuary – new windows 

and cupola – from the 
preschool playground. 

View of the veranda (right) and new 
south addition façade (left) with 

new cupola, as seen from the new 
lower parking lot. 

The new entrance to the main 
lobby, looking from the lobby 
out the front doors. 

TBT RENOVATION UPDATE
•	 TBT Preschool received its Certificate of  Occupancy.
•	 Lower parking lot has been paved and lined for use.
•	 Resurfacing of  upper parking lots is in process and will be completed before the High Holidays.
•	 Landscaping around campus continues to progress.

Preschool Entrance Preschool Classroom

Lower Lot
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$500,000 MATCHING GIFT CHALLENGE
Every New Gift will be DOUBLED!

➢ �Between June 1 and Yom Kippur (September 25), your gift will be doubled by a generous 
donor who is offering a $500,000 (total) match challenge.

 
➢  �Make an outright gift (or a pledge for up to three years) - Your new gift (or first pledge payment) 

must be made between now and Yom Kippur for it to be matched dollar for dollar.
 
➢  �Help reach our capital campaign goals as we reenter the building and enter the new year of  5784.

Don’t miss out on this opportunity to double your gift!

Whether you have already made a contribution, or this is your first,  
we THANK YOU for your generosity.

Contact Suzy Frisch to make a gift.

1 2 3YOU
DONATE

THEY
MATCH

DOUBLE 
THE 
IMPACT

DDOONATENATE
NOWNOW

 
Thank You!

As we near the completion of  our renovation and work to finish raising the money that we need 
to pay for the project, we extend heartfelt gratitude to everyone who has contributed to the  

Capital Campaign, Building Community.

Our community has been blessed with donations from current and past congregants, and many, 
many friends and family members. In addition, we have received gifts from funds and foundations 

that are associated with people in our congregation.

We are grateful to everyone who is building the future of  TBT!

If  you haven’t made your donation yet, now is the time! 

You can help finish the campaign by making a gift this summer during our...

mailto:sgfrisch%40aol.com?subject=Matching%20Gift%20Donation


12

LOOKING 
FOR A WAY 
TO...
Celebrate a milestone?

Honor a loved one?

CONSIDER  
SPONSORING
A Shabbat OnegA Shabbat Oneg
It’s fun to do with friends and the 
Religious Activities Committee will 
help with details.  If  you’re interested 
in sponsoring, please contact Lydia in 
the TBT office.

JOIN THE TBT CHOIRJOIN THE TBT CHOIR
No previous experience required.  Bring your enthusiasm and 
excitement and we will provide the rest!

Choir will meet on Tuesdays at 6:15 p.m. in the Sanctuary.

Fridays 1:00 p.m. in the TBT Library

Come for the games,  
stay for the friendships.

CREATE A JEWISH LEGACY FOR TEMPLE BETH TIKVAHCREATE A JEWISH LEGACY FOR TEMPLE BETH TIKVAH

Maintaining the vibrancy and strength of  our Jewish community is of  the utmost 
importance to many of  us. How do we ensure that our synagogue continues to exist for 
future generations and remains financially stable to meet current and future needs? 

Endowments are an essential element of  every Jewish organization’s financial stability 
strategy. Legacy giving can transform TBT by assuring that we build an endowment that 
can ensure our future.

By partnering with the LIFE & LEGACY™ program of  the Harold Grinspoon 
Foundation and with the Jewish Foundation of  Greater New Haven, TBT has joined hundreds of  Jewish 
organizations across the United States in creating a program to secure legacy commitments that will help us 
secure a thriving Jewish future. Our “Create a Jewish Legacy” committee, chaired by Sabrina Maurer, is striving 
to integrate legacy giving into our philanthropic culture, and to provide you - our generous and forward-thinking 
members - with the opportunity to express your commitment to sustaining a strong future for TBT.

Our legacy donors are congregants, just like you, who understand TBT is the future our founders imagined and 
want to ensure that we continue to be the supportive and vibrant community we are today.  Please join us! 

mailto:office%40tbtshoreline.org?subject=Sponsor%20Oneg
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David & Rosemary Baggish
Ben & Robin Baker
Mark & Wendy Bluemling
Sandy Bogin & Claire Eisenstadt
Myron & Sandra Brand
Jeffrey & Ellie Cave
Sheila England
Ellen Frank & Howard Distelman
Randolph & Marianne Frankel
Ken & Martha Gamerman
Helenne Gettenberg
Adam Gilbert & Laura Berkowitz-Gilbert
Susan Glantz
Robert & Mona Goodman
Martin & Irma Grebel
Ethan Horwitz & Gloria Kindman
Jon Katz & Sally Karasov
David & Mollie Keller
Jonathan & Kristine Kislak
Alaine Lane
Jonathan Levine & Suzy Frisch
Alan & Barbara Lipman
Eric & Betty Mannes

Piruz Motamedinia & Jennifer Rockfeld
Rabbi Stacy Offner & Nancy Abramson
Norman & Karen Redlich
Elaine Reitman
David & Nancy Rosen
Kenneth & Janice Rosenberg
Andrea SanMarco
Harry & Helena Schanzer
Mark Schiff & Sarah Mervine
Arthur & Ellen Seigel
Robert & Lizzie Sharp
Tina Silidker
Rabbi Howard Sommer & Linda 
Waldman
Harriet Spear
Walter Spigelman & Susan Richman
Jack & Linda Srebnik
Jeremy & Caitlin Steele
Loren Sterman
Leslie Powell & Steven Stoll
Mark &Ellen Warner
Stu Weinzimer & Jodie Ambrosino
Alan & Rhona Weiss

Richard & Mara Weissmann
Richard & Sandra Whelan
Pat Widlitz
Helen Winokur

The TBT Social Justice Committee would like to sincerely thank all those that donated to make this year's Backpack 
Drive another great success.

With your contributions, students in Guilford and Madison have backpacks and school supplies to start the 2023-
2024 year off successfully.

SOCIAL JUSTICE COMMITTEE THANKS YOU

REMINDER
Please return your  

High Holiday Response Forms  
by September 8th!

High Holiday Response Form
Childcare Response Form

Book of  Remembrance

MAZEL TOV
To Suzy Frisch and Jonathan Levine on the birth of  their grandson, Oliver, on August 26, 
2023!

Happy Birthday to Bennett Paul, who celebrated his 80th birthday on August 31!

Do you have a simcha to share?  Please contact the office at 203.245.7028 or email  
office@tbtshoreline.org.

file:C:\Users\TBT.2\Desktop\Lydia\High_Holiday_Response_Form_5784_2023_FILLABLE_FORM.pdf
file:C:\Users\TBT.2\Desktop\Lydia\Childcare_Response_Form_2023_5784_fillable.pdf
file:C:\Users\TBT.2\Desktop\Lydia\Book%20of%20Remembrance%20Response%20Form%202023%20fillable.pdf
mailto:office%40tbtshoreline.org?subject=Mavel%20Tovs
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RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND
Alan and Barbara Lipman in honor of  Baby Levi Moss 
Joseph Cancelmo amd Ms. Janet Stein in honor of  
Baby Levi Moss
Ken Rosenberg in loving memory of  Saul Rosenberg
Helene Gettenberg in loving memory of  Marietta 
Gettenberg
Sondra Bernblum in loving memory of  Harry Bernblum
Bonnie Fins Stoddard in loving memory of  Beatrice 
Fins and Paul Stoddard
David and Lisa Harding in memory of  Rut Miriam
Richard M. Weiss and Lynda E. Rosenfeld in loving 
memory of  Esther Weiss
Pat Widlitz in loving memory of  Ida Widlitz
Robert and Paula Solomon and the Estate of  Shirley 
Solomon in honor of  Susan Landau Moss and Family
Eric and Betty Mannes 
Ronald and Amy Vender in loving memory of  Muriel 
Vender
Sarah Mervine-Schiff  and Mark Schiff in honor of  
Baby Levi Moss and Liv's Bat Mitzvah
Marcia Geringer in loving memory of  Pattie Geringer 
Gelman
Phil and Karen Goldberg in loving memory of  Arleen 
Goldberg
Susan Shulman in loving memory of  Joseph Shulman

THE ANNUAL FUND
Geoff  and Barbara Chupp in loving memory of  
Hannah Miller Lee

THE ENDOWMENT FUND
Carol Van Steenbergen in loving memory of  Phyllis 
Kaufman
Dan and Stephanie Jacoby in honor of  Hannah 
Mervine-Schiff's and Kevin Goldberg's graduations
David and Jo-Ann Fleischman in loving memory of  
Florence Harff  
Elizabeth Forget in loving memory of  Martin 
Rubenstein
David and Suzanne Sack in loving memory of  Hyman 
Freedman
David and Lisa Harding in loving memory of  Harold 
Redlich
Geoff  and Barbara Chupp in loving memory of  Jordan 
Lustig
Mrs. John and Amy McCauley in loving memory of  
Anna Goldstone

THE GENERAL FUND
Aaron and Elissa Tessler
Susan Shulman in loving memory of  Art Beck

THE BUILDING FUND
Andrea SanMarco in loving memory of  Jordan Lustig 
and Harold Redlich and in honor of  Karen Goldberg and 
the Executive Board.

Roselyn Fenton in loving memory of  Wayne Fenton
Lisa Fenton in loving memory of  Wayne Fenton
Jan and Mary Ann Ehrenwerth in loving honor of  
Peter P. Casey
Eric and Betty Mannes
Alise Ferency in loving memory of  Martin Rubenstein
Jamie and Chris McKeon in loving memory of  Martin 
Rubenstein
Ellen Frank and Howard Distelman in loving memory 
of  Blanche Frank
Mike & Tobie Meisel in loving memory of  Jordan 
Lustig
Arthur and Ellen Seigel in loving memory of  Ed Sack
David and Ellen Buller in honor of  Rabbi Offner
Carol Van Steenbergen
William and Pamela Lee

THE HELEN KATZ GOODKIND 
BEAUTIFICATION FUND
Robert and Mona Goodman in loving memory of  
beloved mother, Dorothy Bromberg
Jan and Mary Ann Ehrenwerth in honor of  Baby Levi 
Moss
Rabbi Howard Sommer & Linda Waldman in loving 
memory of  Merrill Roberts
Helen Winokur and Family in loving memory of  Lillian 
Krivin and in honor of  Bennett Paul's milestone birthday

LAURENCE B. AND ELAINE J. SOMMER 
MEMORIAL FUND FOR SOCIAL JUSTICE
Rabbi Howard Sommer & Linda Waldman in loving 
memory of  June Waldman
Susan Glantz in loving memory of  beloved father, Jack 
Glantz
Max and Wendy Bluemling in loving memory of  
Jordan Lustig
Eric and Betty Mannes
Ronald and Bette Zollshan in loving memory of  Anny 
Zollshan
Pat Widlitz in loving memory of  Richard Phelps

THE MEMBERSHIP FUND
Michael and Rachel Felberbaum
Norma Diamond
Al Goldberg and Ms. Lisa Tischler
Alvin and Holly Berkon
Norman and Karen Redlich
Leslie Powell and Steven Stoll
Andrea SanMarco
Janice Ross
Lisa Fenton
Bob Handelman
Jill Eder and Mark Klein in loving memory of  Jordan 
Lustig

CONTRIBUTIONS TO TBT FUNDS
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CONTRIBUTIONS TO TBT FUNDS
THE SILIDKER FAMILY FAMILY MUSIC 
ENRICHMENT FUND
The Stutzman Family in memory of  David Friesner 
and Jacob Stutzman

THE RICHARD C. KAHRIMANIS CHOIR FUND
Robert and Lois Kessler in memory of  Evelyn and 
Harmon Corey

THE JUDITH K. BARR ADULT EDUCATION 
FUND
Susan Glantz in memory Ruth Glantz

THE PRESCHOOL FUND
 Judy Pozzi in memory of  Selna and Perry Deitch

THE RABBI HOWARD F. SOMMER FUND FOR 
CONTINUING JEWISH EDUCATION
"J Ladies" (Wendy Bluemling, Ethel Anne Chorney, 
Jill Lesage, Sandi Rader, Tina Silidker) in memory of  
Jordan Lustig

THE SISTERHOOD CANTORIAL FUND
Robert and Paula Solomon and the Estate of  Shirley 
Solomon in honor of  Susan Landau Moss and Family

THE MEMORIAL PLAQUES FUND
Robert and Mona Goodman in memory of  Dorothy 
Bromberg

THE SALTY FUND
Leah Merritt-Mervine in honor of  SALTY President, 
Sophie Mervine-Schiff's, Sweet 16 Birthday
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